
  The Most Holy Body & Blood of 
Christ 

 
The Scriptures today remind us that, “we, though many, are 
one body for we all partake of the one loaf’.  How are we 
using our gifts of time and talent to build up the Body of 
Christ? 
 

 
LITURGICAL CALENDAR 

SATURDAY, June 13 
     4:00 PM- SFX - First Communicates of St. Francis 
     5:30 PM- SJ - Members of St. Catherine, St. Francis 
                              Xavier & St. Joseph Members 
 
SUNDAY, June 14 
     9:00 AM – SC + Anna Mae Woodard by Ralph, 
                                  Gladys & Barb Rogers 
  11:00 AM – SJ - First Communicates of St. Joseph 
  
MONDAY, June 15 
    9:00 AM-SFX + Bill Arends by Chuck & Mary Jo May 
 
TUESDAY, June 16 
   8:00 AM-SJ +- Bill Arends by M/M George May 
  
 WEDNESDAY, June 17 
    NO MASS 
 

THURSDAY, June 18 
     8:30 AM- SC + George Knauf by Swanson Family 
 
FRIDAY, June 19 
     9:30 AM-SJ + Msgr. Leo Roseloniec by Ray & Theresa  
                              Roseloniec & family         
  
SATURDAY, June 20 
Confessions 3:00pm at St. Francis Xavier 
4:00 PM- SFX - Members of St. Catherine, St. Francis 
                             Xavier & St. Joseph Members 
5:30 PM- SJ+ Janese Gorecki by family 

 
SUNDAY, June 21 
     9:00 AM – SC +Mary Engle by Jim & Ruth Jensen 
  11:00 AM – SJ +Jim Armock by Vivian Armock 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 14, 2020 

Hello everyone, 

    The advent of covid-19 has set into motion so many 
unusual, unprecedented actions and effects that it’s hard to 
keep track or make sense of them. 
    “Can you believe it?” I have found myself saying about 
everything from the cancellation of Mass, of professional 
sports, and graduations to the scarcity of toilet paper and 
vegetables in local grocery stores. 
    It seems clear that “social distancing” has proven to have 
slowed the spread of the virus. Thus, giving our health care 
systems a shot at keeping up with the demand, or at least 
not falling too gravely behind. 
    It is encouraging to see how people of faith and goodwill 
have embraced the sacrifices required to preserve the 
common good. We are truly a pro-life people every time we 
put on a mask in public and maintain the distancing to help 
protect those who are, like me, old, or have immune issues. 
They are at the greatest risk. Wouldn’t it be interesting to 
see the actual numbers of how our selfless acts have had a 
positive effect on others? We may be pleasantly surprised. 
    The imposed isolation we have gone through provides us 
an important opportunity to call to mind the many people 
who experience “social distancing” as a daily, lived reality 
— most often not of their choosing. 
    As we have gone through our own isolation, we might ask 
ourselves: Who are the people for whom this is their routine, 
a “normal” day for them? How can we draw closer to them 
now and when this is over?” Our isolation is temporary, but 
for these folks, some we know and love and those we have 
not met yet, it’s not guaranteed. 
    As social events and large gatherings, including public 
Mass, are beginning again, I have been thinking of the 
elderly, infirm, hospitalized and homebound who cannot 
take part in religious, recreational, or social events. How 
often we forget those who are isolated due to sickness or 
old age; those whose disabilities render them dependent on 
others for transportation to and from activities; those who 
rely on others to bring them holy Communion. 
    As our isolation comes to an end and it is deemed safe 
to interact with people of age and those immune 
compromised, can we commit to visiting them more often or 
bringing them Jesus, present in the Eucharist? In the 
meantime, can we write to them or call them to let them 
know we are thinking of them? 
    I have been thinking, too, of people who are homeless, 
who live each day without a stable social network of friends, 
family, and neighbors. Can we reimagine how to help these 
people establish a home and build a social support system 
after having gone without it for so long? 
    I am hopeful as the isolation, quarantine and social 
distancing eventually comes to a complete end, that this 
pruning we have experienced, will bear great fruit down the 
road, including works of mercy and love for those for whom 
social distancing is the norm. 
    This is the time to reimage Jesus’ command to love one 
another. Let’s not waste this chance to close the “social 
distance” between ourselves and those at the fringes and 
truly embrace the entire body of Christ.  
Peace, love and God bless!   Deacon Ed 

 

DIVINE PROVIDENCE ACADEMY 

 
Contact Information 

Principal:  Kate Beuschel 

Phone: 616-581-4242 

Email: kbeuschel@wingsdpa.org  

St. Catherine’s Campus Secretary: Anne Lewis 

Email:  alewis@wingsdpa.org 

Phone 231-853-6743  
Fax: 231-853-2664  
St. Joseph’s Campus Secretary:  Suzanne May 

Email:  smay@wingsdpa.org 

Phone: 616-899-5300 

Fax: 616-899-5491  

 
 

ST. CATHERINE’S PARISH 
NEWS & INFORMATION 

 

ST CATHERINE’S FINANCE COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Dr. Tim Beechnau, Eric Burgtorf, Don Swanson, Marge 

Rusco & Matt Block 

ST CATHERINE’S PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Andy Emery, Randy Helsen, Kathy Morey, Libby Spencer, 

Vicki Woodard & Jim Jensen 

Parish Prayer Line:  Mara Kroll:  231-853-6880 

Ethel Nutt: (secondary) 231-853-6733 

Ministry of Consolation – Parish Office 231-853-6222 

 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY schedule 

JUNE 21, 2020 

 

SACRISTAN:  Helen Helsen 

LECTOR:  

MUSIC:  Jim Jensen 

USHERS: Tony Helsen & Steve Dohm 

 

 

COLLECTION FOR JUNE 07, 2020 

30 Adults - $3,491.00, 1 Youth - $1.00  

Votive - $6.00, Electronic - $0.00, for a 

total of $3,498.00.  Helping Hands - $611.00 

 

Thank you for your continued support! 

 

The next scheduled meeting for St. 
Catherine’s Men’s Club is 
Wednesday, September 30th at 7:00 
pm in the parish hall.  The 50/50 
drawing winners for August and 
September will be drawn at that 

meeting.  All men of the parish are invited to attend.       
 
       
 

 ST. FRANCIS XAVIER’S PARISH 

NEWS AND INFORMATION 
 
 

ST. FRANCIS FINANCE COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Jim Arends, Ted Crowley, Fred Riplo & Sharon Denhof 

ST. FRANCIS PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Bill May, Diana VanOeffelen, Connie Riplo, Lynne Myszak      

& Don Crowley 

Parish Prayer Line:  Jean: 616-205-5165 

Kate:  616-678-5838 

Food Pantry Coordinator:  Barb VanDyke 616-899-2697 

Ministry of Consolation – Parish Office 231-853-6222 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

JUNE 20, 2020 

 

SACRISTAN: Connie Riplo 

LECTOR: Bill May  

MUSIC:  Eileen Hoogterp 

USHERS: Fred Riplo 

 

COLLECTION FOR JUNE 07, 2020 

08 Adults - $821.00, 0 Youth - $0.00, 

Loose - $10.00, Votive - $42.16, 

Electronic - $0.00, for a total of $873.16. 

  

Thank you for your continued support! 

 

 

ST. JOSEPH’S PARISH 

NEWS & INFORMATION 
 

ST. JOSEPH PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Michele Allers, Emily Bliss, Cheryl Kaltz, Tonya Fritz, 

Jesse Gasser & Jeannie Sokolowski  

ST. JOSEPH FINANCE COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Al Dietrich, Ben Looks, Donald Rasch, Steve Umlor, Larry 

Williams, Bob Rander 

Prayer Line: Linda Nowatzke-616-8992166 

                    Theresa Miller-616-899-5561 

Altar Flowers:  Karen VanDyke – 616-899-2268 

Hall Rental: Parish Office 616-899-2286 

Hall Phone: 616-899-9381 

Ministry of Consolation – Parish Office 616-899-2286 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:smay@wingsdpa.org


Liturgical MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

June 20 & 21, 2020 

 

SACRISTAN 

June 20-5:30PM-Mickey May 

June 21-11:00AM-Mike Host 

USHERS 

June 20-11:00AM-Carl Dunn& Norm VanDyke 

June 21-11:00AM-Mark Umlor & Randy Graftema 

Lector 

June 20-5:30PM-Jon Denhof 

June 21-11:00AM-Ashley Dietrich 

 

We need another Sacristan for Saturday Mass’s at 5:30.  

Please contact the office or Marty Brown at 616.560.0479 

 

Giving back to God   6.7.2020 

 

Adults $ 1671. 

    Youth 

                  Loose    $   102                              Total:  $1773. 

Thank you for your support!  

 

 

                           Liturgical Notes  

 
Rosary Intention for June-Let us pray for the first 

communicates and the graduates of our parishes. 

 

 
 

FAITH FORMATION 
 

 
 
 

Sunday, June 28th – Blessing 
for our graduates. 
9AM Mass at St. Catherine 
11AM Mass at St. Joe's  
This will be a simple affair. Please 

wear your cap and gown & sit with your family (following the 
distancing/mask guidelines) There will be no liturgical roles 
given out (i.e. readers/gifts) After communion, Fr. Phil will 
ask you to stand and he will give a blessing. 
After Mass there will be donuts and punch.  
Please email me and call the parish office (St. Catherine 
231-853-6222 or St. Joseph 616-899-2286) to reserve your 
spot ASAP so we can plan accordingly. 
 
God love you all! Let us pray for one another always. 
 
 
 
 
 

CLUSTER INFORMATION 
 

 

 

Question of the Week 
Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time                    June 21, 2020 
The reassurance of faith 
Reading I Jeremiah 20:10–13 (Jeremiah’s faith in 
                                 crisis) 
Reading II Romans 5:12–15 (mankind’s sin through 
                                Adam) 
Gospel  Matthew 10:26–33 (reassurance to the 
                                Twelve) 
Key Passage         Do not fear those who kill the body but 
                                cannot kill the soul.  (Matthew 10:28a) 
 
Adult:  When has your faith in Jesus been most seriously 
tested?  
Child:  What could you do to encourage someone who is 
feeling hurt? 

 
FAMILY PERSPECTIVE                                  by Bud Ozar 
Parenting is a Eucharistic activity because from the first 
moment of conception children consume us, our flesh, 
blood, energy, time and resources.  If we don’t sacrifice 
ourselves, our children would not have life. This is the 
priesthood of parenting. Christ is present in this self-
sacrifice. 

 
 St. Francis Xavier Church is looking for a 
janitor to clean the church and parish hall.  
It should take no more than 4 hours a week.   
If interested, please contact Todd Kline at 

tkline@ourcluster.org. 
 
Weekly Scripture Readings 
Monday, June 15 – 1 Kgs 21:1-16/Mt 5:38-42 
Tuesday, June 16 – 2 Kgs 21:17-29/Mt 5:43-48 
Wednesday, June 17 – 2 Kgs 2:1,6-14/Mt 6:1-6, 16-18  
Thursday, June 18 –Sir 48:1-14/Mt 6:7-15 
Friday, June 19 –Dt 7:6-11/1 Jn 4:7-16/Mt 11:25-30 
Saturday, June 20 – 2 Chr 24:17-25/Lk 2:41-51 
Sunday, June 21 –Jer 20:10-13/Rom 5:12-15/Mt 10:26-33 
 

St. Joseph's is selling their lawn mower. 
Toro 2017 Zero turn My Rid Suspension 
system V-trim 24.5 HP 54" mower 
approximate 375 hours, 3 years 
old.  Purchased new at $5,975.00, asking 
$4,150. OBO. Call Ben Looks 

616.899.2155. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
 

INFORMATION 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL #4404 
Grand Knight:  Randy Graftema – 616-502-2628 
Email: randy.graftema@yahoo.com 
Website: www.4404.councilnet.us 
Meeting:  First Tuesday of the month – 7:00pm at St. Vincent 
DePaul Bldg. Corp. Hall 
St. Vincent DePaul Bldg. Corp. Hall Rental 
Ed & Cindy Denhof: 616-302-0368 
MSGR. LEO ROSLONIEC 4TH DEGREE ASSEMBLY #3492 
Faithful Navigator Rick De Vries 
Email rickldevries@yahoo.com            Phone 616-813-1874 

Meeting:  Third Tuesday of the month, 7:00pm at St. Joseph’s 
Hall 

It’s raffle time again!   
1st prize: $250 in Gift Cards of your 
choice 
2nd prize: $100 in Gift Cards of your 
choice 
3rd prize: $50 in Gift Cards of your 
choice. 
 

Tickets are $5 each or 5 for $20.  A member of the Council 
will be available after each weekend mass outside the 
Church. The drawing will be held on Tuesday, August 4th.   
Thank you for your support! 
 
 

 Note from Father Phil 
 

I am not keen on virtual reality.  The real thing is hard 
enough for me to stomach.  However, there were a couple 
of Zoom meetings over that last couple of weeks that 
impressed me. 

First, Divine Providence Academy held an eighth 
grade graduation ceremony on line.  The graduates were 
Kollin DeDinas, Jacob Hernandez, Max Pearce and Blake 
Vandermuelen.  Kate Beuschel, the Principal, was there 
together the DPA teachers.  Fr Fred was invited to give a 
homily and blessing at the ceremony.  The graduation was 
really quite well done, each person taking a part.  The only 
part I didn’t like was when each graduate received a 
cake.  The cakes looked delicious and there was no way the 
desserts could be shared with me on line.  Hopefully, the 
graduates and their families enjoyed them. 

The following week, an end of the school year 
ceremony was celebrated on Zoom with most of the same 
cast of DPA characters.  Fr Fred again made an 
appearance––long hair and all––and gave another fine 
homily and blessing.  Obviously, he is quite proud of the 
school.  Calls it a jewel.  When I talked to Dave Faber, the 
Superintendent of the Diocesan Catholic Schools, he 
wholeheartedly agrees with Father Fred.  You may want to 
consider sending your child to the jewel! 

I participated in a School Board Meeting on line a 
few weeks ago, too.  The best parts were that it was short 
and when it was over I didn’t have to drive home. 
Kelsey Umlor was received into the Church on the Feast of 
Pentecost.  Our newest member was to celebrate her 
Baptism, Confirmation and First Holy Communion (The 

Sacraments of Initiation) at the Easter Vigil, but the spread 
of the coronavirus put an end to that plan.  So, instead,on 
May 31st, we celebrated a private liturgy after the regularly 
scheduled Masses with just her sponsors and a couple of 
other family members.  It was simple, but moving.  If you 
happen to see Kelsey, welcome her to the family. 

The virus also delayed another ceremony.  Abby 
VanderWagen was born an Antiochan Orthodox Catholic, 
but wanted to become Roman Catholic like her 
husband.  So last Sunday, at the 9:00 Sunday Mass at Saith 
Catherine’s, she made her Profession of Faith in our Latin 
Rite.  Please welcome Abby at her new parish home. 

Last weekend, three men were ordained to the 
priesthood at Saint Andrew’s Cathedral:  Father Dominic 
Couturier, Father Michael Goodwin, and Father Daniel 
Orris, Jr.  In addition, Noah Thelen was ordained a 
transitional deacon last month and, hopefully, he will be 
ordained a priest next summer.  Please keep these men in 
your prayer.  After all, you may be praying for a future parish 
priest at the Cluster Parishes! 

Your past contributions to the Catholic Services 
Appeal (CSA) have helped the men who were ordained last 
week.  Some of the monies helped defray the cost of their 
education.  For those parishioners who have made a 
donation and/or pledge to the CSA this year, thank you.  For 
those who have not and are able, please consider doing so.  

Between Masses last Sunday I had time to roam 
the cemetery at St Joseph’s.  Sat down on one of the 
benches and prayed for the people who were buried there 
and at our other two cemeteries.  It was pleasant not having 
to rush around for a change. 

I was tested for the COVID-19 Virus.  Came out 
negative.  Certainly good news.` The swab up my nostrils 
reinforced my conviction that sticking raisins up your nose 
and picking them out in a crowded elevator is not a good 
idea! 
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OUTSIDE THE PARISH 

 
The Franciscan Life Process Center,11650 Downes St. 
NE, Lowell, MI,  will offer day camps for children this 
summer. Topics include Drawing Animals, June 16, 18, 
19; Comic Book Hero Making, June 16, 18, 19; Native 
American Art, June 24 - 26, Painting Flowers, July 7, 9, 
10; Life on the Trail, July 29 - 31 , and  Butterflies in the 
Prairie, August 5 - 7.  Please go to 
www.lifeprocesscenter.org for more information. 
  
The Franciscan Life Process Center,11650 Downes St. 
NE, Lowell, MI, will offer Once a Month Kitchen: Gluten 
Free Pie Crust on Tuesday, July 14 from 6:30 - 8:30 pm. 
Spend an enjoyable evening with Franciscan Apprentice 
Jan Hendrick working with gf pie and pastry crust to make 
some beautiful desserts for the non-gluten people in your 
life.  Go to oamkglutenfree.eventbrite.com to register. 
  
Are you looking for basic information about Natural Family 
Planning (NFP), also known as a Fertility Awareness Based 
Method (FABM) of family planning? Introduction to 
Natural Family Planning will be held on July 21 from 6:30 
- 8:00 pm at the Franciscan Life Process Center, Grand 
Rapids campus, 640 5th St NW, Grand Rapids, MI 
49504.  This one-time introductory session will cover the 
basics of how FABMs work and will highlight the differences 
between methods to help you choose the best fit for 
you!  Pre-registration is required. Please email Laura 
Chapin at lchapin@lifeprocesscenter.org to register. 
 
Creation Study Series in June 
Join a locally-offered online study group to seek answers to 
deeper questions about ecology and the environment within 
God’s creation and learn about Church teaching on ecology, 
including Pope Francis’ Laudato Si’. 
Registration is open for two six-week sessions: 
Study Group 1 – Meeting on Zoom Mondays from 7 -8:30 
p.m. beginning June 8, facilitated by Barbara Scott, OFS 
Study Group 2 – Meeting on Zoom Thursdays from 3-4:30 
p.m. beginning June 11, facilitated by Sr. Damien Marie 
Savino, FSE, co-writer of the Creation series. 
If you would like to be able to attend either meeting, 
depending on scheduling, you may register for both.  If you 
do not have a computer, you may also dial in on your phone. 
Cost is free. Registration deadline:  June 4, 2020. 
www.eventbrite.com/e/creation-study-series-registration 
105412 906842 

 
Do you feel called to the permanent diaconate? 
The process of forming the next cohort of permanent 
deacons will begin soon. To be considered, an applicant 
must be a Roman Catholic man at least 35 years of age, an 
active member of his parish, and live within the diocese. He 
must be in good health, of sound moral character, mature 
faith, regular practice in the sacramental life of the Church, 
and have a sense of vocation to service. If married, he must 
be in a strong, valid, Catholic marriage for a minimum of five 
years and have the support of his wife and family. If 
unmarried, he must be willing and able to commit to 
celibacy. Applicants should be no older than in their early 

sixties. Those admitted should be prepared to commit 
themselves to the formation process for at least the next 
four years, beginning in the fall of 2021. Applicants should 
have a substantial history of active service to their parish, 
have the written approval of their pastor, and meet various 
other admission requirements. There are no special 
educational requirements. 
The deadline for inquiries to the Diocesan Aspirancy 
Process is November 15, 2020. All men who are interested 
in more information and/or applying are asked to contact 
Pattie Reynolds, Vocations Administrative Assistant, 
Diocese of Grand Rapids, for an appointment:  
preynolds@dioceseofgrandrapids.org or 616-288-0910.  
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